Mussey Township
Regular Meeting
April 05, 2017

Supervisor Lauwers called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Michael Lauwers (Supervisor), Marsha
Libkie (Treasurer), Sheila McDonald (Clerk), Monica Standel (Trustee) & Bruce Downey (Trustee) were
present. Two guests were present.

A motion was made by Downey and supported by Libkie to accept the April 5th meeting minutes as
presented. Unanimous vote. Motion carried.

Michael Richey was present to ask about “Tiny Houses”. They currently are too small per our zoning
ordinance and the planning commission will be looking at this issue.

Stephen Bigelow, Capac Schools Superintendent, was present to inform the public on the millage that
is being requested.

Building Department: Report submitted.

Capac Youth Sports Committee: No meeting.

Cemetery Board: An ad will be published to accept resumes for a Sexton with a deadline date of May
4,2017. Tree trimming in all four cemeteries will be done soon.

Clerk’s Report: A motion was made by Standel and supported by Libkie to pay the April bills (General
Fund #94973-94997 with the addition of Tri City Times 98.75, Capac Hardware 6.99, Lori Ball 130.00,
Fire Dept #7786-7796, with the addition of St. Clair County $6200, Bond Fund)

Fire Department Report: Fire report was submitted.

Planning Commission Report: Minutes of the meeting were submitted and discussed by the board.

Treasurers Report: A motion was made by Downey and supported by Standel to accept the
Treasurer’s Report as submitted. Unanimous vote. Motion carried. Libkie informed the Board that
Talmer Bank is now Chemical Bank.

Zoning Enforcer’s Report: Zoning enforcer will check on status of 15895 Bryce Rd. and 15890 Bryce
Rd. for blight. .

A motion was made by Downey and supported by Standel to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m.
Unanimous vote. Motion carried.

Sheila McDonald, Clerk



